CITY OF MARINA
211 Hillcrest Avenue
Marina, CA 93933
831-884-1278; FAX 831-384-9148
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%
August 16, 2017

The Honorable Judge Mark E. Hood
Presiding Judge, Superior Court
County of Monterey

240 Church Street

Salinas, California 93901

Re: 201617 Meaierey County Civil Grand Tury Final Report — “Non-Compliant Response 1o
the 2015-2016 Civil Grand Jury Report™

Dear Presiding Judge Hood:

The City of Marina respectfully apologizes for the late and therefore “Non-Compliant” response
to the 2015-2016 Civil Grand Jury Report Housing Homeless Women.

As requested in the June 6, 2017 letter, Grand Jury’s Final Report entitled “Non-Compliant
Response to the 2015-2016 Civil Grand Jury Report, the City of Marina respectfully submits the
following responses to Finding F1, and to Recommendation R1,

Findings
Finding 1: The City of Marina’s blatant failure to cooperate with the Civil Grand Jury and comply
with the requirements set forth in California Penal Code Section 933.05 was unacceptable and

risked incurring legal expenses if the Civil Grand Jury took legal action to compel compliance and
sanctions if the City failed to comply with the court order.

Response: The City of Marina agrees with the finding. The City of Marina had a complete
turnover in the Community Development Depattment. The Community Development Director,
the Planning Manager and the Senior Planner all left in a very short period of time. It was during
this period of time that the Grand Jury Report came out. There was no staff available and the hired
contract employees did not have the expertise and knowledge to provide the detailed answers
required to respond to the Housing Homeless Women Grand Jury Report.

Additionally, there was a mix-up between other city staff and departments regarding who would
be responding to the report. The Executive Assistant in the City Manager’s office who normally
tracks and monitors important correspondence like this, took a position with another agency and
the position was vacant.

It was during these circumstances when the Grand Jury Report became due. [t was not the City’s
intent to not cooperate with the Grand Jury. Once we realized our mistake, considerable effort
was put into responding to the report to make sure the response was thorough and accurate. The
City certainly could have done a better job in making the Grand Jury aware of our situation, rather
than submitting a late report.
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Recommendations

Recommiendation 1: The City of Marina must respond to all findings and recommendations
required by all future Monterey County Civil Grand Juries, and those responses must be delivered
to the presiding judge on or before the due date.

Response: This recommendation has already been implemented. The City Clerk’s office has been
specifically tasked with the responsibility to monitor all Grand Jury reports.” When the Report
comes in, it will be immediately flagged and monitored with a status report back the City Manager.
Weekly status updates will be provided to the City Manager to ensure compliance with all future
reports and deadlines.

Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Delgado
Mayor



